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Exciting New Year’s Eve celebrations were held by our members in Kyiv and other cities of 
Ukraine. 

In Kyiv, more than 200 people, including international guests, gathered in our Training Center. 
We even had to put tables outside, as there was not enough space in the dining room for the 
festive dinner. 



After a short concert and the giving of gifts to all the children, the participants could choose 
between different activities. There was a dance competition with a money prize, karaoke, a 
darts tent, and other games and competitions with many prizes.  

After a midnight prayer, Rev. Chung conducted a ceremony of giving an envelope with a small 
gift to each child.  

Similar but smaller New Year’s Eve celebrations took place in six other cities of Ukraine for our 
full-time members and guests.   

 

 


